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SAVE THE 

DATE 
 

School Disco 

Friday  
27 March  

5:30ñ7pm 
 

Easter Hat  

Parade & Raffle 

Prize Draw  
Tuesday 31  

March  

2:30 -3:10 pm 

 

Holy Week Prayer 

Reflection  

Thursday 2 April  

Rotational  Times  

 

Term 2  
Term 2 Resumes 

Monday 20 April  

All grades  

 

Naplan 

12-14 May 

 

School Photos 

Wed 20 May  
 

 

 

School Trivia Night  

Sat 20 June  

Dear Parents, Carers and Students,  

What a wonderful start to the year! So much to be grateful for and feeling blessed. This Term has 

seen us participate in a wide range of activities.  

 

Catholic Culture 

Quality Catholic Schools Survey for parents, Years 5 and 6 students and staff. 

Meeting with Stuart Ayres 

Catholic Schools Week 

Stage 1 Assembly 

Twilight Tour 

2015 Kindergarten Dinner 

Parent Information Session about Religious Education, English and Mathematics 

Open Classrooms 

Opening Liturgy 

 

Project Compassion 

Ash Wednesday 

Shrove Tuesday  

Opening School Mass 

Cheers and Tears Morning Tea for the new Kinder Parents 

Parent Group Meetings 

 

Fun Food Days 

Fish Fingers 

Spring Rolls and Fried Rice 

Pancake Day 

 

Extra Curricular 

Easter Hat Parade (Tuesday 31 March 2:30pm ð 3:10pm) 

Disco (Friday 27 March  5:30 ð 7pm) 

Flash Mob by the Dance Troupe 

Motherõs Day Mufti Day (Gold coin and donation) 

GRIP Leadership Day for the Student Leaders 

 

Fun Learning Events 

End of Term Awards Assembly 

Writeathon 

Stage Assemblies from Stage 1B and Stage 3 

 

Fun Sporting Events 

Cross Country 

Zone Swimming Carnival  

Diocesan Swimming Carnival 

NSW Swimming Carnival 

 

Faith Formation Days/Events 

Holy Week Liturgy (2 April) 

Staff Development Day 

Diocesan Education Mass for Teachers 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

St Patricks 

St Josephs  
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Thank you for making this beginning term such an exciting wonderful faithful learning community! I wish you all a safe holiday 

and I cannot wait to see you again for another super term of learning and fun!  

 

Peace and Joy 

Anita Knezevic  
Principal 

2016 Enrolments 

Enrolments are now open for Kindergarten 2016. If you have a child who will turn        

5 before the 31 July, 2016 you are invited to collect an enrolment package from the 

school office and apply for enrolment. If you know of families in the area looking for a 

quality Catholic Education for their child ðplease let them know that we are currently 

accepting enrolments. If you currently have a student already attending St Nicholas, you 

too will need to complete an enrolment package within the same time frame. We are 

accepting enrolment packages at any time however our Enrolment period for interviews will commence from Monday 20 

April to Friday 15 May.   

Fish Finger Day Profit 

Thanks to Vanessa Wheeler and Lidia Vlores for organising our Fish Food Day. A great fun food especially during Lent. We 

made $66 profit.  

 

Catholic Culture  

Principalõs Lunch  

Congratulations to the following students for being good learners, having beautiful manners, always 

using compound sentences, using descriptive language when writing and constantly following the five 

core values of St Nicholas of Myra. 

 

Quality Catholic Schools Survey 2015 

Thank you to all of the selected parents who have completed the survey. The survey needs to be completed by 5pm on Friday 

tomorrow. (Yes this date has been extended) Our Year 5 and Year 6 students and staff have all completed the survey. The 

survey should provide us with some good data about what we do well and how we can improve. 

 

Faith Formation 

Staff Development Day 

This year is the Gospel of Mark. The staff participated in a faith forming day with Father Joe and Father Chris De Souza. Here 

we were able to dig deeper into the theology around the Gospel of Mark, The Stations of the Cross and open up the  

scriptures further. This was a valuable time learning with and from each other about our Catholic Faith.  

Write -athon 
What a fantastic day we had for our Write-athon! Students rotated through different activities, with 

different teachers in different classrooms. Writing activities ranged from poems to recounts, from 

labelling pictures to writing stories and many more in between. It was such a pleasure to be able to 

see students engaged in and thoroughly enjoying writing all day. 

All of the writing from the day was sent home for you to be 

able to celebrate your child's success and hard work. The day 

concluded with a trivia competition about writing and an assembly. Thank you to all  

students and teachers for their participation and hard work on the day. As this is our 

major fundraiser for the year, please return all sponsorship cards and money to the  

office as soon as possible. Thank you!  

 

Reading and Writing at Home  
Opportunities for reading and writing at home are endless but the most important thing to remember is to keep it as a fun 

and enjoyable time. We need to foster a love of reading and writing and not make it a chore. 

Perhaps on the weekend you could read the comics from the newspaper with 

your child and have a go at creating a comic strip together about the         

adventures of your family. This is another great way to continue to build the 

connection between reading and writing. 
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Kindergarten  
 
 

Year 3  
 
 
 

 
 

Year 1  

 
Year 4  

 
 

 

 
 

Year 2  
 
 

Year 5  
 

Year 6  
 

 

 

Zane Madrajat the soccer player. I have been playing for Richmond Kangarooôs 

for 5 years. I wear shin pads  as you can get kicked in the shins many times during  

a game and it hurts. 

Soccer boots are very important, to help me with my running and kicking.  

Our team trains once a week for 2 hours. I love playing, but most of all I love 

winning with my friends and team mates. The only thing I donôt like about soccer are cheaters! 

/Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ 

уκф .ƻȅǎ   
Wŀƛ tŀǊƪŜǎ  [ŜǾƛ .ǊƛƎƎǎ   /ƘǊƛǎǘƻǇƘŜǊ YǳƳŀǊŜƭƛƭ     
!ƴǘŜ .ǊƻȊ   [ƛŀƳ ²ŀƳǎƭŜȅ    ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ 9ȊŜƪƛŜƭ   
 
уκф DƛǊƭǎ 
wŀǇƘŀƛƭŀ LŘǊƛǎ !ƭŜȄ {ǘŜǾŜƴǎ bƛƪŜŀ tƻǿŜƭƭ   
{ƪȅŜ IŀƭŀŘǳǎ wƛƭŜȅ 5ƻǿƭƛƴƎ bȅƛōƻƭ aŜǎƘǿŀƴƎ 
  
мл .ƻȅǎ 
IŀǊǊƛǎƻƴ ²ŀƭƪŜǊ /ƘŀǊōŜƭ Cƛƴƛŀƴƻǎ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ Cƛƴƛŀƴƻǎ   
½ŀƴŜ aŀŘǊŀƧŀǘ /ƘǊƛǎ bƛŎƘƻƭƻǇƻƭƻǳǎ    tƛƴƻ WŀƘƴ  
  
мл DƛǊƭǎ 
{ǘŀŎƛŜ .ŜŎǊƻƊ !Řŀƪ aŀǇƛŜǳ 5ŀǊŎȅ .Ǌƻǿƴ   
.Ǌƛŀƴƴŀ IŀƭŀŘǳǎ   
 
мм .ƻȅǎ 
aƻǎŜǎ 9ȊŜƪƛŜƭ /ŀƭƭǳƳ ²ŀƳǎƭŜȅ .ƛŀǊ .ƛŀǊ    
5ȅƭŀƴ [Ŝǎǘŀƭ-.ǊŀƛŘ 
   
мм DƛǊƭǎ 
.ƻƴƴƛŜ-aŀȅ ²ƘŜŜƭŜǊ 
    
мн .ƻȅǎ 
¸ƻǳǎƘŀ aŀƧŘƻǳō   
aŀǧƘŜǿ .ǳǎƛƴŜ   
 
мн DƛǊƭǎ 
WŀŘŜ !ƭǘƳŀƴ   

[ŀǎǘ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ мтǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƛŘŜŀƭ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ 
ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ /Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ WŀƳƛǎƻƴ 
tŀǊƪΦ /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƘŜ 
ƳŀǊƪŜŘ ǘǊŀŎƪ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŀŎŜ- Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ǿŀȅΗ 
όуκфκмл ȅǊǎ нƪƳΣ ммκмн ȅǊǎ оƪƳύ 
! ōƛƎ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΣ ōƻǘƘ 
ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƪ ŀƴŘ ŀǎ ƳŀǊǎƘŀƭǎ ƻƴ 
ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀŎƪΦ 
! ōƛƎ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ōƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǊƭǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ 

ƴƻǿ ǉǳŀƭƛŬŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ƛƻŎŜǎŀƴ /Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅΣ ǘƻ 

ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ рǘƘ aŀȅ ŀǘ 9ŀǎǘŜǊƴ /ǊŜŜƪΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƘŜ 

ǾŜǊȅ ōŜǎǘ ƻŦ ƭǳŎƪΦ 

Sacraments of Reconciliation 

Congratulations once again to all 

the children who presented 

themselves for the Sacraments of 

Reconciliation last week. It has 

been noted that the number of 

children making their sacraments 

does not match with the number 

of students on the grade.  

For whatever reason your child has not participated in the 

programme it is important to note that through Baptism 

they already started on the journey.  

 

By participating in the programme they are continuing the 

journey that you as parents already chose for them. They 

are then able to fully participate in the sacramental life of 

the Church and the celebrations we have as a school. We 

nurture, plan and prepare our children for many things and 

their spiritual life should be part of this as well. Please do 

not hesitate to phone the Parish to make arrangements or 

to speak to our Religious Education Coordinator Miss 

Pascale Joseph.  

 

Teachers are Learners Too! 

Monash University Project 

Miss Westbrook, Mrs Lloyd and Miss H attended a maths 

learning day for Stage 3 students in regards to fractions and 

decimals. They listened to Professor Peter Sullivan about 

the importance of using challenging mathematical tasks to 

develop students hard thinking, solving problems in multi 

ways and to develop persistence. Many activities are being 

implemented into the learning space from this learning day.  

On Friday 20th March Callum Wamsley                        

competed in the NSWCPS Mackillop                            

Swimming Trials, he placed 2nd in the                                    

50m freestyle, awarded a Silver Medal                             

and now will compete at the NSW PSSA                       

2015 STATE SWIMMING CHAMPIONSHIPS                    

on Wednesday 25th March at Homebush.                        

On Friday he also placed overall                                           

5th in the 50m Breast / 6th overall in the                         

50m Back / 10th in the 100m Freestyle                              

and 13th in the individual medal.  

At St Nicholas of Myra we have a  ôNo hat no playõ policy. If your child has forgotten their hat 

we DO NOT have spares in the office.  

All children need to remember to bring their hats to school. They should be clearly labelled.  
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J Easter Raffle Prizes Wrapping Day 

J Motherôs Day Mufti Day 

J School Disco 

J ICAS CompetitionsðYrs 3-6 

J Motherôs Day Stall Pre-Order Forms 

J Holy Week Prayer Reflection 

Correspondence which has  

been sent home in the past fortnight or with  

this newsletter includes: 

The students of St Nicholas will be participating once again in the 2015 Premiers Reaching Challenge. More information will 

be sent home with the children in Term 2. Below are the books we have shared in the Library this fortnight.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

        Stage 1          Stage 1          Stage 2            Kinder        Kinder    

National Day of Action Against Bullying and Violence  

Last Friday 20 March was National Day of Action Against 

Bullying and Violence. At St Nicholas, we try to encourage 

everyone to take effective Bystander Action. Bystanderõs 

have the power to play a part in helping to identify bullying 

and helping to minimize how long it goes on for. Bystanderõs 

do not need to take responsibility for the Bullies actions ð 

they need to make their own actions count.  

  

There is strength in numbers; Bystanders can combat     

bullying issues by showing their disapproval towards bullying    

behaviours by  

ß      Direct action ð 

o   Take the victim away from the bully ð just walk 

up and walk away together  

o   Tell the bully to stop ð you can use SWISH  ð and 

remember  asking for help is a right  you have in our 

school and any school 

o   Donõt laugh ð the bully will see this as you      

agreeing with their behaviour  

ß       Get help  ð this can be through  SWISH  or it can 

be getting support from your peers to stand up 

against the bullying. Sometimes Bystanders think that 

what is happening is funny and they laugh, encourage 

or accept what is happening this can lead to feeling 

powerless, guilty or anxious about what is going on ð 

we can activate our children to make their actions 

count. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.eyesonbullying.org/bystander.html this website aims to 

assist in Bully prevention. 

Easter Egg Raffle  

 

Thank you to the  

St Nicholas Community  

for the donation of eggs.  

Lidia Vlores, Vanessa Wheeler,  

Clare Fidler, Leigh Parkes,  

Alma Mallunxa, Hamssa Abou-Kheir and  

Anita Steed had a wonderful time  

gathering all the eggs and wrapping and 

creating some amazing baskets for our  

raffle. And they didnõt eat one egg!!

Thank you so much.  

Enjoy and good luck! 

http://www.eyesonbullying.org/bystander.html
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St Nicholas of Myra Parish  
326 High St Penrith 

4721 2509 

 

Mass Times 

 

Saturday Vigil  6:00pm 

Sunday  7:00am, 8:30am, 10:00am & 

  6:00pm 

 

Weekday  Masses: 

Monday 9.30am 

Tuesday 6:45am, 9.30am 

Wednesday 6:45am, 9:30am 

Thursday 9:30am 

 

Caroline Chisholm College, Glenmore Park 

 provides Catholic Education  

for girls in Years 7 ï 12 

 

Enrolling now for 2016 

 

For further information contact the College on  4737 5506. 

 Applications close 2 April, 2015 

2015 STATE ELECTION 

 

With less than two weeks before the state election, I urge you to contact your local MPs and candidates to talk to them 

about the importance of capital works funding for Catholic schools in western Sydney.  

 

Without capital works funding for Catholic schools, it will be difficult to meet growing enrolment demands for Catholic 

schooling. This will place an even greater burden on the tax payer if places for these children need to be found in government 

schools.  

 

Recently, our Executive Director of Schools, Greg Whitby met with Minister Adrian Piccoli to urge him to consider the 

needs of the 25% of children and young people who attend Catholic schools in western Syd- 

ney. Although the meeting was positive, no commitment to capital works funding was made. I urge you to email your local 

STATE member, Stuart Ayres, and STATE opposition candidate, Emma Husar, to tell them that capital works funding is an 

important issue for you in the upcoming election. 

 

 
 

 
 

DID YOU KNOW? 

 

Local Council infrastructure charges are placing an unfair burden on Catholic schools, incurring substantial additional costs. 

Over the past three years, the Sydney-based dioceses paid $18.5 million in levies and bonds - almost cancelling out the entire 

capital funding provided by the NSW Government for all Catholic schools. In the Parramatta Diocese, developments at 

Westmead incurred an additional $464,000 in local council infrastructure charges. This is money that could have been invest-

ed in the schools themselves, to benefit students ð the cost of five teachers. 

 

Talking sign notices: 

Make your vote count ð How does your party support Catholic education? 

This State Election ð vote 1 for Catholic education 

Every vote counts because every child counts 

Non-govt schools receive just 12% of all capital funding 


